
May Day Message from the WRP
Namibia
 

The WRP Political Committee greets the workers of Namibia,

Southern Africa, Africa and the world on this 1st day of May,
Workers’ Day, which symbolizes the bloody struggle for
workers’ rights over many, many decades. These rights included
the right to organize and belong to unions, the 45 hour week,
the right to withhold labour etc.

For Namibians this struggle culminated in the labour rights
contained in the 1992 Labour Act.

Since 1992 however, these rights were rapidly eroded in rogue
courts,  new  legislation  drafted  by  corporate  business  and
passed by the new regime, parading as the great liberator.

The Marikana Massacre on 16 August 2012 exploded the Southern
African  myths  of  the  ‘liberation  movements’  defending  and
furthering the rights of the working people.

NUMSA, the National Union of Metal Workers of South Africa,
formalized the concrete fact that the regimes like SWAPO and
the ANC were agents of the capitalists against the working
class. They stated, “that unless the working class organises
itself as a class for itself it will remain unrepresented and
forever toil behind the bourgeoisie”.

Now that these regimes have devoured the crumbs thrown to them
by finance capital, mining, and commerce to pose as states,
the SADC States have declared that they are on high alert
after  self-manufactured  evidence  surfaced  of  imperialist
tendencies to destabilize them by regime change. Their trigger
fingers are itching for a few more Marikanas to earn bale-outs
from their masters.

http://workersinternational.info/2017/05/may-day-message-from-the-wrp-namibia/
http://workersinternational.info/2017/05/may-day-message-from-the-wrp-namibia/


But,  the  peace  and  stability  which  they  claim  is  being
threatened,  is  threatened  by  the  unrelenting  attacks  on
employment, labour and union rights, which these regimes are
spearheading on behalf of the capitalists.

Their paranoid and neurotic threats underline in red the NUMSA
declarations and should put the regional working class on high
alert.

The Namibian regime is totally bankrupt as can be seen from
the abandoned construction projects one month into the new
financial year; from the piecemeal payment of teachers at the
end of April, etcetera, etcetera.

They wish to make their crisis, the crisis of the working
class. Oh!, how they wished they could have made it a tribal
conflict of the working class!

The WRP’s message is, dedicate this May of the year of the
Great Workers’ Revolution, 1917, to the Unity of the Working
Class and to stay alert to build their independent fighting
organs to defend itself and the Working People from the Ruin
the capitalist ruling classes wish to bring upon the people.

March forward to working class unity in the Southern African
Region, Africa and the World.

It is the only way forward to redemption!
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